Brief summary of the International Honey Commission Meeting
Bragança (Portugal), 9 September 2012

1) IHC-website
· Everybody agreed that IHC should have a web page or/and a web platform, so that new members could be added or removed, and current members of each group could keep in touch, set possible common objectives, make proposals, and discus results throughout the year.

· The current web page is a Stefan Bogdanov’s private site and thus, it is controlled by him and cannot be modified by anyone else.

· As having a web page could be money-consuming, Peter Gallmann proposed asking Apimondia to be one of its commissions. The IHC president, Gudrun Beck, told that she had been trying to attain it with no positive result, because Apimondia people passed the buck to someone else, so that it was difficult to know which Apimondia person was responsible for commissions. Thereby, it was almost an impossible task to talk to them.

· Eventually, Titera Dalibor set a platform within the page of his institution. The new IHC platform is: 
ihc-platform.net
· All the members were encouraged to participate in the platform.

2) Future work and organization
· In general, there was a general agreement about the fact that the current number of active IHC members is unknown. The member list of Stefan Bogdanov’s web page could be dated, so that it should be reviewed, and, if necessary modified.

· The person responsible for some groups, such as “Honey Microbiology” had not given information of the current activities of the groups they were in charge of. 

· Many members agreed that there were too many working groups and their objectives often overlapped. After a constructive discussion, Hervé Casabiance proposed combining groups and thus, less and new groups were established (“authenticity”, “specific products not from Apis mellifera”, and others). A new person responsible for “Honey Microbiology” was self-proposed.

3) IHC-Apimondia
· The president of IHC, Gudrun Beck proposed Kiev (during Apimondia) as the place to have the next meeting of IHC. Everybody agreed.

